

Future Events

Watch this column for a rolling forecast of events for members and guests.

June 29th, Wednesday IMCZ **Global Outlook Presentation**

IMCZ events in bold

BSCC - British Swiss Chamber of Commerce

ETZG - English Theatre Group

IMCZ - International Men's Club of

ZIWC - Zug International Women's Club

Subscriptions

You may have noticed that this month's Newsletter contains the payment slips for 2005. They are a little bit late this year due to some reorganization in our financial department. i.e. we have a new treasurer and he wanted to make sure everything was in order before sending out the slips.

So, to help him in his new position we kindly ask you all to pay your membership in a timely fashion as it can cause a lot of headaches chasing up those who have not paid.

We think you'll all agree that, at CHF 55.-, it is still a very low price for what the club can offer its members.

Thanks for supporting the club.

Your Next Event...

Don't miss this one !!!!! GLOBAL OUTLOOK

Economic Overview of Financial Markets and Investments

Date: June 29, 2005

Time: **6:30pm**

Place: CREDIT SUISSE Private Bank Bahnhofstrasse 17, 4th floor, Zug

The International Men's and Women's Clubs of Zug are invited to attend a presentation on 'Global Outlook' hosted by CREDIT SUISSE Private Banking-Zug.

Dr. Burkhard P. Varnholt. Head of Financial Products & Investment Advisory and member of the Global Executive Council of Credit Suisse, will discuss the global markets, outlook and investment strategies. This is an in-person opportunity to hear CREDIT SUISSE's opinion and hopefully gain insight to managing your personal wealth. There will be a Q & A and apero following the presentation to explore the topics further.

Dr. Varnholt has presented to the International Men's Club in the past and regularly to the CREDIT SUISSE Private Bank community. He has exclusively tailored this event to the English speaking community of Zug. Dr. Varnholt is an internationally recognized figure within and outside CREDIT SUISSE as he has lectured at University of St. Gallen, Massachusetts Institute of Technology, Stern School of Business at New York University, and authored four books.

We encourage you to bring your spouses or friends who have interest in investments. This promises to be a fascinating evening and could make a difference to your financial plans for the future. We look forward to seeing you there.

RSVP: by June 14, 2005.

Availability is limited.

John Stuart Tania Gulekjian Mobayed 041 724 3075

041 727 9805

stuart.john@siemens.com

tania.mobayed@credit-suisse.com

Stammtisch every Thursday 17:30 - 19:30 Casino Restaurant, Zug

Report on the 2005 BBQ

An eager bunch of members and guests turned out last Sunday afternoon for our annual BBQ at the Heuboden Hütte in Holzhäuzern. The weather was very kind to us and the sun managed to break through once or twice to remind us that this really is summer.

Although there were only 24 of us the atmosphere was very warm and everyone enjoyed the fine food. It was very encouraging to have some members of our sister club ZIWC with us. We certainly enjoyed their company.

Our caterer, Mr. Horrat of Aegeri, has always done us very proud with his unique version of the culinary arts. Unfortunately this is his last year of business before he takes a well deserved retirement.

So, next year we will have to find an alternative. One suggestion is that we can do the cooking ourselves! An obvious advantage to this is that the cost will be greatly reduced. An obvious disadvantage is that we have to do it ourselves! However, we'll discuss this closer to next year's event and, if members have any good suggestions, please let us know.

Report on the Seleger Moor Visit

Club member Roland Dünner kindly gave us a wonderful tour of the gardens at Seleger Moor. The visit started with a small grill party; a few sausages and some fine wine all provided courtesy of the club.

Although the weather could best be described as "dodgy", it stayed dry enough for Roland to show us the best of Seleger Moor. He explained that it has been a bad year for the gardens due to the weather. However, even with the adverse conditions, the staff there has managed to produce some wonderful displays.

Thanks to Roland for a very nice evening and we hope we can organize another visit next year.

Pro-Am Golf Tournament 2005

Unfortunately, there will be no Pro-Am Golf tournament this year. The Golfpark Holzhäuzern is already overloaded with tournaments this season and it was not possible for us to reserve a day.

So, if we want to raise money for our charities this year then we must put our thinking caps on and come up with an alternative.

One idea was to have a "Jazz Music Pro-Am" and it would perhaps be interesting to get any of our musician members interested in this. Of course we would need a venue but I'm sure we could find one. If there are any other suggestions then please come forward with them.

The idea behind the Charity Day is to raise money for the charity we choose; in previous years this was the Children's Home in Aegeri. The other main objective is for all members and guests **to have fun**.

So, if you have an idea of how we could achieve these ends, please get in touch with any board member and, together, we will try to organize it.

Let's see what we can all do when we put our minds to it.

 President:
 Bas

 Tel. 01 761 1053
 mot

 Secretary:
 Joop

 Tel. 041 780 7550
 jhub

 News Editor:
 John

 Tel. 041 724 3075
 stua

 Treasurer:
 Patr

 Tel. 041 750 8405
 patr

Bas Veenendaal moteco@uitikon.ch Joop Hubbeling jhubbeling@bluewin.ch John Stuart stuart.john@siemens.com Patrick Bos patrick.bos@tic.ch Micheal Sekler

Membership: Miche michaelsekler@yahoo.com

Newsletter by E-Mail

To save the club postage the board has decided to only send the Newsletter by post to those members who do not have e-mail.

If you have an e-mail address and haven't already done so, please go to our web site and register for the Newsletter by e-mail.

Use **Member login** (if you have no password, one will be sent to you) and the first screen asks if you want the Newsletter by e-mail. Click on it and, hey presto, it's done.

Another great benefit of the web site is the ability **to register on-line** for any of our events. To do this, first you must sign-in as a member. Then click on **Event Calendar**. This will show you the events that will take place this month. Click on the event you want to book for then click again on Book for this Event. Your name will be shown in the box so click on Submit Query. If you are booking only for yourself then simply click **Send Booking**. If you want to add a guest, enter their name and then click on Send **Booking**. You will then be registered for the event.

We hope that members will use the site more and, if you have any suggestion as to how we could improve the site then please let us know. We have already had some useful feedback from members.

Membership Info

Contact Membership Secretary:

Michael Sekler Tel. 076 449 9770 michaelsekler@yahoo.com